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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF






June 13, 2002

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Senate Select Committee on the MTA

Senator Alarcon's office notified Government Relations that the Senator intends to hold another hearing of the Senate Select Committee on the MTA. This hearing will focus on transportation projects in the San Fernando Valley and the impact of the State Budget on those projects.  The hearing would take place in late July or early August.  According to the Senator's staff the Senator would like presentations by the MTA on recently completed projects, projects that are in development and long-term projects.  

SB 18

SB 18, Senator Alarcon’s measure relating to the MTA Board structure, has been scheduled for consideration in the Assembly Transportation Committee on June 24, 2002.  Government Relations staff have learned that the Senator will introduce amendments to SB 18 which would request that the University of California conduct the governance study of the MTA, delete the designation of public transit as a civil right, and, correct an error which deleted the designation of the MTA Board as a 14-member body.

FY 03 State Budget

As outlined in previous briefs, the Administration has proposed a series of loans from transportation funds to address the state budget deficit.  These loans have been incorporated into the budget bill AB 1777 (Oropeza) and in a trailer bill SB 1834 (Senate Committee on Budget & Fiscal Review). The budget bill is currently under consideration by the Conference Committee on the State Budget. The basic elements of the Administration’s loan proposal have been approved by the Committee but are subject to reconsideration as the Committee proceeds.  The trailer bill will be considered after passage of the State Budget.

It has been the expressed intent of the Administration to maintain sufficient cash flow in each of the transportation accounts to ensure that projects are not delayed. The Legislature has been supportive of transportation during this period by protecting transit operations funding, by providing some safeguards for the loans of transportation funds to the General Fund and by providing legislative intent language to keep transportation projects on schedule.  Government Relations has been working with Legislators and statewide transportation interests to strengthen the protective language in the trailer bill.  

If you have any questions regarding this brief please contact Michael Turner at 213-922-2122.
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